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the hinge connecting the jaw to the temporal bones of the skull. 
“He wanted me to go to physical therapy in Wilmington, with people 

he knew and trusted,” Kathy says. “I told him about my experience 
with Dosher and that it made more sense for me. He agreed, on the 
condition that her physical therapist at Dosher would get in touch with 
the oromaxillary surgeon. 

“The therapist I was working with at Dosher really went above and 
beyond,” she says. He called the doctor and researched her condition 
and therapies and knew what Kathy needed before she arrived. “When I 
went back to see the doctor, he was really impressed,” she adds. 

“Before therapy started, I couldn’t open my
mouth. ” But after jaw exercises and speech
training, she was soon fully functional. “And I
know that subsequently, he referred another
patient to Dosher for physical therapy, too.”

It was a similar experience when Kathy had
her left thumb joint replaced four years ago
and her right thumb last year. 

“Again, the therapist was excellent, and the
doctor couldn’t believe how well I progressed,”
Kathy says. “I’ve had thumb therapy, hip therapy,
shoulder therapy. Overall, it’s been an enormous
success, and every doctor I’ve seen has felt the
same.”

Through her experiences at Dosher, Kathy now feels like a part of the 
family.

“At this point, I know everyone on the team. They know what they 
are talking about. They are excellent at listening. They are responsive. 
They’ll ask if you need a drink of water. They make the whole 
atmosphere quite comfortable.” 

While the work required of a patient isn’t always pleasant, the 
therapists at Dosher make the experience as enjoyable as they can. “All 
of the therapists know all of the patients. They talk to each other. You’re 
in good hands when you’re there.”

Kathy wishes more medical experiences could be like this. “A lot of 
health workers can take a lesson from what they’re doing there,” she 
says. “At this point, I wouldn’t want to go anywhere else.”

Before therapy, TMJ patient couldn’t open
her mouth;

(Continued from page 1)

Meet the physicians
Dosher has more than 150 physicians and other professional providers on the Medical Staff of the hospital. In this issue of Dosher Heartbeat, we 

feature three specialties: otolaryngology (ear, nose and throat), pulmonology (respiratory tract), and urology (urinary system). The physicians below 
are in private practice and see patients in their offices and perform various procedures at Dosher.

Brunswick Ear, Nose and Throat
900 N. Howe St., Southport

910-457-0734

Robert Poe, MD
Dr. Poe earned a Doctor of Medicine degree 
from University of Arkansas College of Medicine, 
Little Rock. He served medical internships at the 
University of Arkansas and Tulane University, 
New Orleans, and a residency at Tulane. Dr. Poe 
is board certified in otolaryngology. He joined the 
medical staff at Dosher in 2012.
 

Southport Pulmonary Medicine, PLLC
1517 N. Howe St., Suite 12, Southport

910-457-9684

Atlantic Urology-NHRMC Physician Group
Offices in Wilmington and Leland  •  910-662-8765

Dana Point, MD

Dr. Point earned a Doctor of 
Medicine degree from Marshall 
University Joan C. Edwards 
School of Medicine, Huntington, 
W.V. He served a residency 
at West Virginia University 
Hospital, Morgantown, W.V. Dr. 
Point is board certified in urology 
and joined the staff at Dosher 
in 2016.

William B. Zimmerman, DO, FACOS

Dr. Zimmerman earned a 
Doctor of Osteopathic Medicine 
degree from West Virginia 
School of Osteopathic Medicine, 
Lewisburg. He served an 
internship at Charleston Area 
Medical Center, Charleston, 
W.V., residencies at Henry Ford 
Macomb Hospital, Warren, 
Mich., and Henry Ford Bi-
county Hospital, Warren; and 
a fellowship at Detroit Medical 
Center-Detroit Receiving 
Hospital. Dr. Zimmerman is 
board certified in urology and 
is a Fellow of the American 
College of Osteopathic 
Surgeons. He joined the medical 
staff at Dosher in 2016.

Dr. Bennett earned a Doctor 
of Medicine degree from Finch 
University of Health Sciences/
Chicago Medical School, 
North Chicago, Ill. He served 
a residency at Albert Einstein 
College of Medicine/Montefiore 
Medical Center, Bronx, N.Y., and 
a fellowship at Duke University 
Medical Center, Durham/
University of North Carolina, 
Chapel Hill. Dr. Bennett is board 
certified in urology. He joined the 
Dosher Medical Staff in 2016.

Robert T. Bennett, MD, FAAP

Roc McCarthy, DO

Dr. McCarthy earned a Doctor 
of Osteopathic Medicine 
degree from Pikeville College of 
Osteopathic Medicine, Pikeville, 
Ky. He served an internship at 
POH Medical Center, Pontiac, 
Mich., and a residency at Detroit 
Medical Center-Michigan State 
University, Detroit. Dr. McCarthy 
is board certified in urology 
and joined the medical staff at 
Dosher in 2013. 

Docs on the move

Kathy Lawler

Thanks to a $68,000 donation 
by the Dosher Volunteers last 
year, the hospital has a new, 
high-tech phone system in the 
Patient Care Unit. It improves 
the efficiency of nurses and 
patient care technicians 
responding to patient needs. 

“We’re now able to dial the 
nurses’ extension and relay 
information instantly, rather 
than walking around the PCU 
looking for the nurse,” Patient 
Care Director JoAnn Turzer-
Commesso says. “The improved 
staff efficiency has been huge.”

NOSORH uses a 
comprehensive, objective 
assessment of patient care 
data to identify top performing 
hospitals for quality, outcomes 
and patient satisfaction. Read 
more about Dosher health and 
wellness services at Dosher.org.

Volunteers fund nurse communications system

Below, Doug Flynn, PCT, 
demonstrates the new communication 
system in the PCU. Above, Volunteers 
(in pink) DeVota Vereen and Ann 
Hollingsworth pose with Nursing VP 
Carol Northup, CEO Tom Siemers, 
Doug, Carla Jones, RN,
and Patient Care Director 
JoAnnTurzer-Commesso in the unit.

Congregants of Ocean View 
United Methodist Church, Oak 
Island, walked more than 7,600 
miles in December. That’s 1,400 
miles farther than the goal set 
in the fall, which represented 
the distance from Oak Island to 

Walk to Bethlehem surpasses goal

A message from the Dosher Board
(Continued from page 1)

Question #3: What would you like the public to know about Dosher 
Memorial Hospital?

Wood: Of the many things, the most significant is the incredible 
focus the nurses devote to patient care and the hospital experience. 
From the minute you walk through the door to the minute you leave, 
their focus is solely on you, your comfort, and your well-being. You 
don’t see this type of dedication and attention from the nursing staff at 
larger hospitals.

Question #4: What is most surprising since becoming a Dosher 
Board Trustee?

Wood: I’d say refreshing instead of surprising. The Board is filled 
with talented people from diverse backgrounds who are all working 
with one common goal of keeping our hospital strong and making 
sure our community has quality healthcare. The commaraderie is 
wonderful and they’ve been accommodating and helpful these past 
two months.

Dosher is the only independent, critical access hospital in North Carolina. It is 
governed by a Board of Trustees elected by the public, and Debbie Wood is the 
newest on the seven-member board. 

Bethlehem, Israel. One hundred members of the church participated 
in the first project by Brunswick Wellness Coalition, of which Dosher 
is a founding member.

The Coalition’s second project—Spring Into Health, a 5K run/1-
mile walk—is set for Saturday, March 24, 9:30 a.m. This will run from 
Dosher Memorial Hospital through Southport. Register at Facebook.
com/BrunswickWellness, $20. For more information on Coalition 
activities, email the director at LindsayMaher@Dosher.org. 

Barton Schneyer, MD
Dr. Schneyer earned a Doctor of Medicine degree 
from Thomas Jefferson University Medical College, 
Philadelphia. He served a medical internship 
at Thomas Jefferson University Hospital and a 
residency and fellowship at Montefiore Hospital, 
Bronx, N.Y. Dr. Schneyer is board certified in 
pulmonary medicine, internal medicine, and critical 
care. He joined the Dosher Medical Staff in 2009. 

Dosher Wellness Center welcomes Dr. Zimmerman 
above as tenant at our newest clinic. For an 
appointment, call 910-662-8765.

Also new at our Wellness Center is board-certified 
general surgeon Michael L. Cahn, MD. For an 
appointment, call 910-641-2378. 

Dosher Medical Plaza welcomes board-certified 
orthopedic surgeons Chad M. Fortun, MD, MS, and 
Craig N. Lippe, MD, with Carolinas Sports Medicine 
and Orthopaedic Specialists, as new tenants. For an 
appointment, call 910-799-0110.


